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Since January 1, 2014 Trillium has added approximately 37,000 new OHP members. The original projection from OHA was 27,000 members over a two year period. This dramatic influx of new members has put significant stress on the delivery system, particularly Primary Care. 

The lack of primary care access required Trillium to close to new OHP medical members effective April 1. New OHP members since that time are on “open card”, fee for service through Oregon Health Authority (OHA). We are working with OHA to identify children and pregnant women who have been assigned to open card status because we believe capacity exists for these services through Trillium. Once we can demonstrate adequate capacity to OHA Trillium will be able to reopen for medical services to those members currently assigned to open card. We have remained open for dental and mental health services.

Trillium created the Access to care Plan which provided near and intermediate term benefits.  The four basic elements of the plan were created to increase provider access with completion targets scheduled over the next year.  

1-Utilize the existing primary care provider base. Because administrative intake cost to primary care offices for new members is greater than the cost of providing care to established patients, payments to PCPs have been increased for new members who are accepted by a practice or individual physician. 

2-Provide $900,000 in grant funding to help Lane County open a fifth Community Health Clinic (CHC) with a predicted capacity for 6,000 adult OHP members.  Lane County will receive future federal funding to support the going-concern of the clinic but needed initial start-up funding to launch the project. The Brookside Clinic is located in West Eugene and began seeing patients on August 25.
3-Issue an RFP offering $500,000 in grant funding to one or more practices willing to redesign their practice to create additional patient capacity and accept additional OHP members. The grant or grants will be awarded to providers willing to achieve status as a primary care medical home, meeting NCQA standards, and who can commit to accepting a defined number of OHP adults.  The proposals should address such things as: location strategic for member access, commitment to a number or percentage of OHP lives, sustainability, commitment to achievement of PCMH with NCQA standards, and fulfillment of CCO performance metrics. Several Lane County clinics have been awarded grants based on the number of new 
OHP members they are assigned. This will provide access to primary care for approximately 3,500 OHP members. 
4-Contract with TransforMED , a non-profit subsidiary of the American Academy of Family Physicians, to assist 13 local medical clinics to help practices achieve targeted quality outcomes and transform into highly functioning patient centered medical homes. The designated practices have already started working with TransforMED on an internal audit to identify opportunities for work flow improvement and efficiency. 

Since implementation of the plan we have assigned nearly all unassigned members. We expect to have assigned the remainder by the end of the year. Once we can demonstrate primary care capacity to OHA, we will be able to open medical access to OHP members currently on open card.
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